
 

Friday 17th June 2022 

Newsletter No. 34 

Dear Grange Community,  

 

Words of the Week: (can you spot them in the following paragraph? Did I use them well – Please 
tell me next week at Grange!) 
 
The heat is so intense as a write that I feel I might undergo the metamorphic process! 
 
However, the teamwork at Grange has been brilliant this week and we have all worked together to solve 
problems and achieve progress – the CC way! 
We are creating our own Grange mythology and in years to come many adults and children will speak of 
the CC Way. 
They will speak with confidence and consideration because they are Grange Graduates. 
 
It is the year 2022 Anno Domini or as sometimes referred to 2022 of the Common Era. 
 
In the same way that we study Humanities at Grange and refer to pilgrims who made pilgrimages and 
great civilizations of the past, in our own future lives we will look anti-clockwise back to our own past 
and appreciate how much we have learnt and progressed. 
The secret is to realise that as we live the only direction that we can shape is forwards and if we make 
the most of every day, we will build brilliant futures for ourselves and be able to look back on our past 
with an appreciation that we did our best. 
 
The Grange podcast this week features ‘Headteacher Hot Chocolate’ children giving insight into the 
secrets of their success. 
In the words of one of our Grange Champions: “I just love learning!” 
 
Eid Fair: 
I am very excited about our upcoming Eid fair and best of all, I authorised the bouncy castle hire 
today. 
Look out for more information coming up.  
It is full of fun activities and all the wonderful richness of our Grange British Diversity experience. 
 
Pupil Voice: 
We are so proud of our Grange pupils because they have the confidence to come up with brilliant ideas 
and influence the Headteacher to improve the school. 
Credit goes to Blessing of Yr 6 who came to School Council and proposed that we should have a 
summer mufti day which would help with the heat as children could wear cooler clothes, and this idea 
made so much sense to me that I managed to work with the office to get the message out before the 
end of the day.  
Credit to the Office team for their speedy, effective work and we all enjoyed our mufti day today! 
 
Sports Day: 
Sports Day planning is well underway and the best news is that after 2 years of the pandemic, our 
Parents and Carers of Grange are going to make their comeback. 
You are all invited. Details to follow. 
Please start doing stretches and training because we are all looking forward to the Parent/Carer races! 
 
Also a big thank you to PC Kubik for the donation of our latest Grange pet, The Sojourner Truth Fish, 
also known as Goldie! 
 

 

Mr Kerbel 

Headteacher 

Grange Primary, Harrow 

Have a great weekend 
and stay safe in the 
sunshine! 



HARROW CRICKET FINALS DAY 

On Tuesday, 8 children 
across year 5 took part in 
the Harrow Cricket Finals 
Day. The girls batted, 
bowled and fielded very 
well.  

Most importantly, they had 
a great time.  

Well done Team Grange! 



YEAR 4: SCIENCE MUSEUM TRIP 
On Friday, 10th June 2022, Year 4 
children went on a trip to  the 
Science Museum . The children were 
really excited about the trip 
because it supported the topics of 
Sound, states of matter and Living 
things which the children had 
already learnt in Science. 

The children travelled by train from 
South harrow station to South 
Kensington station. It was a beautiful 
day and the weather was perfect!  

The children visited the first three 
floors of the museum which 
included  progress in the field of 
medicine, the human body, the clock 
makers museum, engineering your 
future and making the modern world. 
They had a great time at the museum. 

This was the first trip for the 
children after COVID. 

Mattr from Holmes class said, '' I 
learnt a lot of fun and interesting 
things about Science''. 



HOT CHOCOLATE FRIDAY! 



YEAR 6: POP ART 

This term year 6 are studying Pop Art, this type of art began in 
the 1950s, in Great Britain and the United States. Pop Art is a 
style of art based on simple, bold images painted in bright 
colours. 

Year 6 will be researching artists such as Andy Warhol and Roy 
Lichtenstein. The children have used these artists and created 
their own introduction page for this topic. 

You will agree they are fabulous! 



CRICKET TOURNAMENT 

Last week, 8 budding cricketers took part in a tournament at 
Harrow St Mary’s Cricket Club. The children gained valuable 
skills and had an enjoyable time. They will be taking part in 
the finals very soon!  



WORD OF THE WEEK 
support pupils in accessing our curriculum, teachers have 
carefully selected key vocabulary to teach using evidence-
based strategies.  

Children, why not explore your year group’s WOTW with your 
family this weekend? You could research the origin of the word 
(etymology), find synonyms for your WOTW or find out how to 
say the word in different languages! 



Instagram: @GrangeHarrow      Twitter: @GrangeHarrow          
Facebook: Grange Primary School      Youtube: Grange Primary School  



EID FAIR JULY 2022 



YEAR 5 SHAKESPEARE FESTIVAL  



SOUL KITCHEN FREE PRE-PACKED MEALS 



Grange Primary School, Welbeck Road, Harrow HA2 0RY   Tel: 020 8422 5070 

E: office@grange.harrow.sch.uk      www.grange.harrow.sch.uk 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Tuesday 21st June Y5 Seacole Opera       
Project 

Tuesday 21st June Choir trip to Cambridge 

Friday 24th June Y5 Nightingale & Lister 
Opera Project 

Friday 24th June Year 6 BMX session PM 

Monday 27th June Dental hygienist visiting 
Year 5  

Tuesday 28th June Year 5  Nightingale &  
Lister Shakespeare  
Festival 

Tuesday 28th June Nursery Induction  
Meeting 2pm 

Wednesday 29th 
June 

Fire Engine visit to  
Reception 

Wednesday 29th 
June 

Year 5 Seacole  
Shakespeare Festival 

Thursday 30th June Reception Induction 
Meeting 10am 

Friday 1st July Year 6 BMX session PM 

Friday 1st July Harrow Junior  
Citizenship Scheme (Y6 
Parks) 

Monday 4th July Year 3 Wo Raasta  
Headdress & Costume 
Workshop 

Monday 4th July Brilliant Club Graduation 
Trip to Cambridge  
University 

Monday 4th July Harrow Junior  
Citizenship Scheme (Y6 
Tubman & Mandela) 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

GOVERNING BODY MEETINGS 

Wednesday 29th June                     

6.30-8.30pm 

CASC Committee 

Wednesday 13th  July  

6.30-8.30 

Full Governing Body 

After School Extra Curricular Clubs 

Week 1  

25 Apr – 29 Apr 

Week 2 

2 May - 6 May 

Week 3 

9 May - 13 May 

Week 4 

16 May - 20 
May  

Week 5 

23 May - 27 
May 

Half Term 

30 May - 3 Jun 

Week 6 

6 Jun - 10 Jun 

Week 7 

13 Jun - 17 Jun 

Week 8 

20 Jun - 24 Jun 

Week 9 

27 Jun - 1 Jul 

Week 10 

4 Jul - 8 Jul 

Week 11 

11 Jul - 15 Jul 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Y3– Y5 Gardening—
DISMISSED 
VIA WELBECK 
ROAD 

Monday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y3-Y4 Basketball Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm     

EYFS-KS1 Gymnastics Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y1-Y3 Football Wednesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y6 Writing—  
DISMISSED 
VIA WELBECK 
ROAD 

Wednesday 3.15-4.00 

Y5-Y6 Basketball Thursday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y3-Y6 Dodgeball Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

Please note that ALL clubs are 
dismissed via Furness Road 
unless stated otherwise. Please 
call the school office if you 
have any questions.  

If you send your child to a club 
which you have not yet paid 
for, please make a payment on 
ParentPay so they can continue 
to attend the club.  

mailto:office@grange.harrow.sch.uk


EASY FUNDRAISING: HOW TO 


